
First, let me thank you for allowing me to serve as your President for 
2016.  I feel very honored to be representing our club.  We are a busy club 
and 2016 will be no different.  
December 12, 2015 will be our annual Christmas Party at Showtime.   
Tickets need to be purchased or spoken for by December 4 so we will be  

able to give Robin a headcount for our meal.  You can call me or Gail Copland (336) 260-
6407 if you need tickets.  Officers for 2016 will be installed and we will induct Lorna 
Shively in as our 2015 Hall of Fame recipient.  Robin is planning a delicious meal so 
please make plans to attend so we can celebrate Christmas together as club members. 

December 31st, we will be at Showtime to bring in the New Year. There will not be a 
cover charge to attend but after all the hugging and kissing is over, Robin will serve up a 
delicious breakfast.  You will need to contact Lorna for tickets and again, a headcount 
will be needed. 

January 22, 2016 is our membership renewal party at Showtime. All memberships will 
expire January 31, 2016.  If you will not be able to attend the re-up party, please get an 
application from Jan Burwell or from an officer on Friday nights and turn it in no later 
than January 31, 2016.  A late fee will be applied after January 31.  Membership fees did 
go up – we put this off as long as possible but like all things, it just had to finally 
happen.  You should plan to attend the January business meeting to receive the 
projected budget. Each item will be listed and discussed if necessary. Once all questions 
are resolved, a vote will be taken by the members present to approve said budget for 
2016.  This is the meeting you need to attend if you have any questions concerning the 
finances of our club. 

February 13, 2016 is the annual Valentine Dance at Ramada Inn.  We did change our 
charity for 2016 – we chose Alamance Regional Medical Center Charitable 
Foundation.  Tickets and tables will go on sale December 1st. Check the flyer in this 
newsletter for more information. Our club now has the ability to take PayPal on our 
website. REMEMBER, ALL TABLES WILL BE RESERVED IN THE ORDER THEY ARE 
RECEIVED.  Dianne Neese is reserving tables only and Edith Loy is selling tickets only. 

Our members voted not to do a float at Spring SOS this coming year.  After doing a float 
for many years, it was decided we would take a break and allow our members the 
opportunity to watch the parade for a change.  

I close by saying I hope each member will renew their membership and I hope you will 
continue to support Showtime Lounge.  We are a GREAT club and we have grown older 
together – we need each now other more than ever before.  
Please remember to keep those on our Sunshine List in your prayers and if you need to 
be on that list, contact Debbie Burnham. 

I am always available to all our members – your concerns are important to me. Together 

we can keep this club moving forward.  NOW GO AND DO WELL! 

Joan Kimbro, President 

Officers 
 

Joan Kimbro 
President 

336-584-1780 
jkimbro123@yahoo.com  

 

Lee Neese 
Vice-President 

336-228-7203 
renderlee@triad.rr.com 

 

Lorna Shively 
Secretary 

336-229-7694 
lornadoone629@yahoo.com  

 

Amy Lynn Crawford 
Treasurer 

336-209-5815 

amylynncrawford1960@gmail.com  

 

Kurt Lankford 
Sergeant At Arms 

336-214-2453 
 

Shagging 
Friday Nights  

8:00-12:00 p.m. 
Showtime Lounge 

Country Club Lanes 
Burlington, NC 

Notes from the President … 

Kim Sellars 
Newsletter Editor 

336-228-6126 

maxkim63@aol.com  
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Attention!  We are putting our new club 
cooker to work for a fundraiser!, Lee 
Neese is now taking pre-orders for 
Boston Butts to be cooked in January.  
Your cost for a deliciously-cooked butt  

is expected to be between $15-$20, depending on the 
club’s purchase price. IF there is ENOUGH interest, Lee 
will move forward with this fundraiser, but only IF there 
is a good response.  So if you would like to order one (or 
several), contact Lee asap at 336-228-7203 (home) or 
336-516-6945 (cell).  Please let him know by January 
1st.  You do not want to miss out on this!  

Board Of Directors 
Edith Loy 

336-584-1975 
edithloy@triad.rr.com 

Dianne Neese 

336-228-7203 
Dianne.Neese@alamance-nc.com 

Baxter Sellars 

336-228-6126 
bsell3631@aol.com 

Mike Wilson 

336-260-3796 
wilsonco@bellsouth.net Deadline for the January issue of 

the Shag Rag is December 25th. 
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Friday Night DJs  

Showtime 

Lounge 

December 4 – Bobby Snyder 

December 11 – Darrell Gaither 

December 18 – Roy Childress 

December 25 – Merry Christmas! 

January 1 – Happy New Year 2016! 

January 8 – Walker Guthrie 

January 15 – Rick Turner 

January 22 – Chigger Woods 

January 29 – Mike Harding 



Burlington Shag Club  
Business Meeting Minutes 
11/20/15 
 

Membership attendance provided upon request. 

Kurt Lankford called the meeting to order at 7:01 PM and quorum declared. 
Joan Kimbro welcomed everyone to the November meeting. 
Secretary’s Report:   Lorna stated that we still have 277 members. There is no correspondence. Evelyn Turner made a motion to accept the 
September minutes.  Janice McSherry seconded the motion.  All approved.  Lorna also thanked everyone who had helped with various events 
during her 6 year tenure as Secretary for the club.  
Birthdays:   Lorna announced the November birthdays. 
Treasure’s Report:  Amy Crawford stated that the YTD balance as of 11/20/15 was $9106.78 with $837.00 coming out for Christmas Cheer, 
leaving $8269.78.  Also, she reviewed details of deposits and expenses.  Amy said that the expenses have slowed for the end of the year, but we 
will have about $800.00 due in early January.  Janice McSherry made a motion to accept the report and Lucy Duvall seconded the motion.   All 
approved. 
Sunshine:  Penny Rice asked that we remember the following in your prayers and thoughts: Gloria Thompson’s daughter has been very sick 
with a viral infection, continue to keep Steve & Carol Pettigrew in our prayers as Steve is still taking cancer treatments for now and Eddy Finch 
had surgery to insert a heart stent Nov. 20. 
SOS Cards:  Edith Loy announced that she now has the 2016 SOS cards for sale. These make great Christmas presents.  
BOD:  Edith reported that the BOD met on 11/11/15 at 6:30.  They discussed adjustments to the budget and fundraisers.  
Officer Elections:  After handing out and collecting the ballots, the votes were tallied and Dianne Neese announced the following were elected 
as officers for 2016: 
President: Joan Kimbro    Vice President:  Lee Neese   Secretary:  Jan Burwell   Treasurer: Amy Crawford   Sgt at Arms:  Kurt Lankford  
BOD:  Lucy DuVall and Steve Williamson 
Dianne also thanked Carol Oakley and Jonnie Ellington for handling and counting the ballots.  
Membership Appreciation Party:   Per Mike Wilson, the party was held on 11/3/15.  The weather was not great and lessened the turn-out, but 
those who came had a great time.   There was lots of story-telling and the chili was great as usual.   Thanks Mike and Debbie! 
Halloween Party:   Sissy Tillman reported that the party was held on 10/30/15 and we had a lot of great costumes this year.   Per Evelyn, we 
had 59 members in costume for the event.  Our winners were: 

Best Male:  Kurt Lankford   Best Female:  Shelly Lassiter  
Best Couple:  Lee and Dianne Neese   Most Original:  Rick Turner 

Veterans Parade—Kurt Lankford drove his 1961 Econoline truck in the parade to carry the veterans from our club that wanted to participate in 
the parade.   Those veterans were Lee Neese, George (Mac) McSherry, Joe Davis and CB Kimbro.  
Christmas Cheer:  Cindy Swiggett announced that she has chosen 4 families and an elderly woman who requests us each year.  Three of the 
families have 3 kids each.  We will be collecting food in the lounge (box set up).   The kids range in age from 2-18.   If you want to help with 
donations or gifts, please see Cindy.   
CBMA:   Per Joan, we were nominated for the shag club event of the year, but Raleigh won for their Cabin Fever--3 day event and 2000 people 
in attendance--congratulations Raleigh.  They really put on a great event.  
Pay Pal:  Joan to explain BOD recommends this for Valentine Dance only.  Janice McSherry has been exploring options and reported that this is 
a secure system, it’s encrypted and there is no jeopardy of losing account info.  All issues with questioned charges are handled through PayPal.   
There will be a surcharge of 3% for transactions that will cover the 2.2% transaction fee that PayPal will charge.   We will not lose any monies 
with this.  We will have 1 administrator and 2 users for this account and will receive daily reports with the transactions for each day listed by 
date, time stamped and the funds will go directly into our fund raising bank account.   This PayPal account will handle only ticket sales, 
donations and silent auction charges.  Mary Gregory has agreed to handle the back end for our website.  
Danville Area Party:  Joan stated that their party was this Saturday night at Santana's:  $10 charge.   Please go out and support them.  They are 
having a Chinese auction.  
Cooker and Hams for sale:  Lee Neese stated that several of the men are going to put our cooker to good use and sell Boston butts in January 
for a fundraiser for the club.  They will be taking advanced orders only and details will follow.   
Float: Joan asked if the club wished to do a float 2016.   Janice McSherry said that it was a lot of fun for those who work on the float and 
participate in the parade; however, it is a LOT of work.   If we do it again, we need for those who vote for it to come out and work and support 
the effort.   Janice made a motion that we do not have a float in 2016 and Edith Loy seconded it.   Majority approved.   
AED Class: Per Joan, Bud Catoe has offered to do another AED Class and hopefully will include CPR.  Please let her know if you are interested in 
participating.  Many of the members raised their hands as being interested.   Joan will follow up with details.  
Hall of Fame Inductee:  Rick Turner stated that they had several worthy nominations this year.   He also thanked Joan for letting him be a part 
of this committee as it is the highest honor our club has.  Rick also thanked the committee members, Dace Crawford, Sissy Tillman, Steve 
Williamson, Janice McSherry and Edith Loy for their participation.  The committee selected Lorna Shively as the 2015 HOF winner and they will 
be inducted at the December 12th Christmas party.   
Christmas Party:   Gail Copland stated that party is scheduled for 12/12/15 and they have tickets for sale.  We must cut the pre-sales off by 
12/1/15 to get an accurate headcount for Robin. Still has openings for  servers, door duty and raffle sales duty.  Please see her to volunteer.  
New Year Eve Party:  Lorna reminded everyone that it will be held on 12/31/15 (no Friday night dance) and that Robin will be cooking breakfast 
for shortly after midnight.   Tickets for the breakfast are $5.00 and the cut-off date to purchase those tickets is 12/28/15.   Evelyn Turner has 
those tickets if you are interested.  
  
Cont’d next page… 



Cont’d from previous page… 
 

Valentine Dance:  This is being held on Feb 13, 2016.   Tickets will go on sale on December 1st.  Dianne Neese is in charge of the reserve tables.  
Stephen Stearns is chairing this event.  ARMC Charitable Foundation will be the beneficiary of the event.   Baxter Sellars made motion to use 
PayPal for the event and Robin Greer seconded.  All approved.   
UNC Dance:  Joan stated that this is on 1/3/16 at 1:00.  Details will come later, but get with Joan if you want to go and dance.   You will get a t-
shirt and admission ticket free.   Otherwise, tickets are $5.00. 
Jr Shaggers donation:   Mike Wilson stated that the BOD had recommended that we give $150.00 to them.   Keith McDole made a motion that 
we increase that to $300.00 and Brenda Smith seconded the motion.   Majority approved.  
Next Business Meeting will be on Jan. 8th, as the club president will need to attend Winter Workshop Jan 15, 2016. 
50/50:   Amber Allen won $77.00 
Meeting adjourned at 8;07 PM 
Respectfully submitted by Lorna Shively, Secretary 

CHRISTMAS CHEER 

Hello Friends, 

It is the time of year to do  

what our club does best  

and that is to show our  

community, our love and support, with 

our Christmas Cheer project.  This year 

we only had one day for the Yard sale 

due to the  rain storms so anything 

anyone could bring in would be greatly 

appreciated. There will be a box at the 

club for your donations and also if you 

would like to give money please see 

me.  I have chosen the families from 

Christmas Cheer and I spoke to each one 

and there is truly a need in each one.  I 

have chosen three families with children 

and one older lady, that we will be 

helping this year.  We always provide a 

Christmas dinner for the families as well 

as other essential items that they need. 

This is a small reminder for me what 

Christmas is all about and how blessed 

we truly are with our club family. 

Thank you so much for all your support 

to our club and hope each and 

everyone has a great Thanksgiving and 

Christmas. 

See you at Showtime! 

Cindy Swiggett 

The UNC ‘Lady Tarheels’ 

are hosting area shag 

clubs again to dance 

during their halftime when 

they play Clemson on 

January 3rd.  Join us for 

this very special game 

promoting Cancer 

Awareness! Game is at 

2pm, Carmichael Arena, 

310 South Road, Chapel 

Hill, NC 27514.  You don’t 

have to dance to come – 

enjoy the game, and cheer 

from the stands – we’ll be 

joined by other shag clubs 

as well. Let's try to get a 

large number to attend 

representing Burlington 

Shag Club! 

SUNSHINE NEWS – October and November 

• Former member David Robertson’s father passed away Oct. 18. 

• Pam Hord’s mother passed away Oct. 19. 

• Allen Roney’s father passed away Oct. 19. 

• Peggy Childress had surgery on Oct, 20.  All went well. 

• Gloria Thompson’s daughter has been very sick with a viral infection. 

• We want to continue to keep Steve & Carol Pettigrew in our prayers.  Steve is still taking cancer 

treatments for now. 

• Eddy Finch had surgery to insert a heart stent Nov. 20. 

Please continue to remember these members in your thoughts and prayers. 

BIRTHDAYS 

Robin Bridges 1/2 
Mike Gumula 1/4 
Nicole Faucette 1/11 
Dawn Lewis 1/11 
Rena Davis 1/12 
John David Sims 1/12 
Joan Kimbro 1/13 
Judy Smith 1/13 
Mary Ann Lynch 1/14 
Gail Paschall 1/14 
Danny Shelton 1/14 
Brenda Hair 1/16 
Mary Glasgow 1/18 
Joanne Pate 1/20 
Andrea Loy 1/21 
Pam McHone 1/21 
Louise Flanigan 1/23 
C.B. Kimbro 1/23 
Robin Valenzuela 1/24 
Chigger Woods  1/24 
Scott Ursery 1/27 
Amy Lynn Crawford 1/31 
Anthony Valenzuela 1/31 
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